
NYC METRO

HOUSE RULES

Expansion (NABA)

● TIME LIMIT: No new inning 2:15. Any inning that is started must be
completed.

● COURTESY RUNNER (last recorded out): catcher optional 1 out, mandatory 2
out / pitcher optional / non-runner (may have 3) must be an eligible
substitute and must be used ahead of next pitch.

● MERCY RULE: 15 after 4, 10 after 5, 8 after 6 (7-inn game) / 15 after 6,
10 after 7, 8 after 8 (9-inn game).

● USE OF EH/DH: the traditional roles of Designated Hitter (DH) and Extra
Hitter (EH) do not apply. Due to the allowance of unlimited defensive
substitutions, players who are not included in the batting order may
participate in the game as defensive players. This flexibility permits
any player, regardless of their position in the batting order, to be
substituted defensively without restrictions.

Low A (NABA)

● TIME LIMIT: No new inning 2:15. Any inning that is started must be
completed.

● COURTESY RUNNER (last recorded out): catcher optional 1 out, mandatory 2
out / pitcher optional / non-runner (may have 3) must be an eligible
substitute and must be used ahead of next pitch.

● MERCY RULE: 15 after 4, 10 after 5, 8 after 6 (7-inn game) / 15 after 6,
10 after 7, 8 after 8 (9-inn game).

● USE OF EH/DH: Both may pitch. The EH may come in and out of the game
freely as a defensive replacement, the DH may not.

1.At 2:15 / 2:45 the current inning will be declared (by the umpire to the

managers) the final inning of play and the game will conclude at the end of

said inning. 2. Courtesy runner default is last recorded out (unless specified

otherwise). 3. Time limit for 7-inn 2:15, time limit for 9-inn 2:45



High A (NABA)

● TIME LIMIT: No new inning 2:15. Any inning that is started must be
completed.

● COURTESY RUNNER (last recorded out): catcher optional 1 out, mandatory 2
outs / pitcher optional / non-runner (may have 2) must be used ahead of
next pitch.

● MERCY RULE: 15 after 4, 10 after 5, 8 after 6 (7-inn game) / 15 after 6,
10 after 7, 8 after 8 (9-inn game).

● USE OF EH/DH: Both may pitch. The EH may come in and out of the game
freely as a defensive replacement, the DH may not.

AA (OBR)

● TIME LIMIT: No new inning 2:45. Any inning that is started must be
completed.

● COURTESY RUNNER: NA

● MERCY RULE: 15 after 4, 10 after 5 (7-inn game) / 15 after 6, 10 after
7, 8 after 8 (9-inn game).

● USE OF EH/DH (regular season only): Both may pitch. The EH may come in
and out of the game freely as a defensive replacement, the DH may not.

1.At 2:15 / 2:45 the current inning will be declared (by the umpire to the

managers) the final inning of play and the game will conclude at the end of

said inning. 2. Courtesy runner default is last recorded out (unless specified

otherwise). 3. Time limit for 7-inn 2:15, time limit for 9-inn 2:45


